
BOARD of SUPERVISORS 

City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 

Tel. No. (415) 554-5184 
Fax No. (415) 554-5163 

TDD/TTY No. (415) 554-5227 

June 16, 2022 

SENT CERTIFIED MAIL (Return Receipt Requested) 

Bradley Harris 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company 
111 Stony Circle 
Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

SUBJECT: Resolution of Intention to Vacate Streets - Portions of Griffith Street and Hudson 
Avenue as Part of 900 Innes Avenue Park Development and Public Utility Easements at 
700 Innes Avenue 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

For your information, please find a copy of the following legislation, which was adopted by the Board of 
Supervisors of the City and County of San Francisco, and approved by Mayor London N. Breed, on the dates 
specified below:  

 Ordinance No. 258-22 (File No. 220448) – Resolution declaring the intention of the Board to order the 
vacation of 1) a portion of Griffith Street and a portion of Hudson Avenue, generally bounded by 
Assessor’s Parcel Block No. 4629A, Lot No. 010, a portion of Hudson Avenue at Assessor’s Parcel 
Block No. 4646, Lot Nos. 001, 002, and 003, a portion of Innes Avenue and a portion of Griffith Street at 
Assessor’s Parcel Block No. 4645, Lot No. 010, a portion of Hudson Avenue at Assessor’s Parcel Block 
No. 4630, Lot No. 002, and a portion of Galvez Avenue (“the Street Vacation Area”), to facilitate the 
development of the 900 Innes Avenue (India Basin) Park Development; 2) an unaccepted ten-foot public 
utility easements affecting portions of Assessor’s Parcel Block No. 4607, Lot Nos. 024 and 025; 
Assessor’s Parcel Block No. 4620, Lot Nos. 001 and 002 (with Lot No. 002 more recently referred to by 
the City as Lot Nos. 004 and 005); Assessor’s Parcel Block No. 4621, Lot No. 100; Assessor’s Parcel 
Block No. 4606, Lot No. 026; Assessor’s Parcel Block No. 4631, Lot Nos. 001 and 002; and Assessor’s 
Parcel Block No. 4644, Lot Nos. 009 and 010, to facilitate the development of the India Basin Mixed-
Use Project; and setting the hearing date for all persons interested in the proposed vacation of said public 
right-of-way. (Board of Supervisors - Adopted on 6/7/2022) (Mayor - Approved on 6/10/2022)

Pacific Gas and Electric Company is receiving notice of this street vacation, pursuant to California Streets and 
Highways Code, Section 8347, and in response to letters received from Rodger Leatherman, dated July 21, 
2015; from Steven Wu, dated August 29, 2016, and on June 13, 2017; and via electronic email from David 
Chen on August 15, 2019, requesting to be notified of the adoption of street vacations and summary street 
vacations. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please call Erica Major, Assistant Clerk, at 
(415) 554-4441 or email Erica.Major@sfgov.org.   

Sincerely, 

Angela Calvillo 
Clerk of the Board 
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